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DRAFT 3/6/08
FINAL – 3/13/08
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

February 28, 2008
	Introduction   
Roll Call 
	1.  The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:19 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden High School Cafetorium, 6301 Highway 28, Anthony, New Mexico. Board Members present were Mr. Daniel Castillo, Mr. Craig Ford, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.  Absent Mrs. Manuela Huerta.

	Pledge &                
Mission Statement       
	2.  Presentation of Colors was done by the GHS ROTC and the National Anthem was sung by the GHS Choir.  The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Castillo.

	Supt.'s Report  
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.  Superintendent’s Report 
           Supt. Nava introduced George Foster, GHS principal.  Mr. Foster welcomed everyone to GHS.  Mr. Foster and his student leadership members presented to each of the Board members and Ms. Nava with flowers, a plant, a GHS bag with a t-shirt, a polo shirt and a sweat shirt. 

           Supt. Nava recognized Susie Yturralde, DVE principal with a School Board Star Recognition Plaque for DVE’s recognition as a “School on the Rise” by the PED for two consecutive years of meeting AYP.
           Supt. Nava recognized Ralph Yturralde, STE principal with a School Board Star Recognition Plaque for STE achieving 62% proficiency in math on the NMSBA test.  

           Supt. Nava recognized both DVE and Rose Camarillo awarding them a School Board Star Recognition Plaque for being the top sellers of the Gadsden Foundation raffle fundraiser.  
           Supt. Nava announced that both CMS and GHS had been awarded $2,000.00 grant from Best Buy.  
           Supt. Nava announced that Riverside Elementary received high marks during their NCA-CASI Accreditation visit.
           Supt. Nava together with President Saénz presented a check from First New Mexico Bank in Anthony in the amount of $1,000.00 to the Gadsden Foundation given during their grand opening.

	Board President’s Report
Board Member’s Reports
	      B.  President Saénz said she had attended the first English Spelling Bee in Mesquite Elementary.  Two 5th graders from DVE and a GMS student placed in the event.  Ms. Saénz also attended the Violence Prevention Task Force Meeting and was very impressed with the work of the Family Intervention Specialist Unit.  Ms. Saénz was honored by the Panther Baseball team by throwing the first pitch at their first home game.   
    C.   Board Members: 
      Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the GHS marching band on their invitation to Washington DC to march in the Independence Day Parade.  Mrs. Viramontes thanked the leadership students for their service.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated STE for their participation in the Prices Give them Five Program and receiving a $3,000.00 grant.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the budget meeting encouraged everyone to attend the next meeting on March 10th.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated Ms. Nava on her recent national award for her work with persons with disabilities.  Ms. Nava was also recognized for her work contributions in education.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated STMS for hosting the academic competition and STHS on their defeat over Austin HS on the High Q competition on KCOS.  
           Mr. Ford thanked Mr. Foster for hosting the meeting.  Mr. Ford thanked Ms. Nava for attending a Chaparral community meeting and presenting an award to Betty McKnight for her outstanding work.  Mr. Ford said he attended the Southwest Dyslexia Association Conference and offered to share with anyone in need of this information.  
          Mr. Castillo thanked Mr. Foster for hosting the meeting.  Mr. Castillo   congratulated the Teachers of the Year and wished the five finalist good luck. He congratulated STHS basketball on their win and wished GHS boys basketball good luck on their game.  

          Mrs. Huerta - absent
           

	Student Rep
	   D.  Diana Solis was absent.  

	Personnel Report
	     E.  The personnel report is included for the Boards’ information with no     action required.  

	Modification       

of the Agenda
	4.  Mr. Ford made a motion to modify the agenda by removing item 5M Liquid Waste Disposal Services.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   Mr. Ford made a motion to table item 5M without prejudice.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.        

	Consent                  Agenda
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to accept the consent agenda as modified.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda as modified.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum         
	6.  Open Forum – 

     Claudia Rodriguez- addressed the Board with concerns about landscaping for Vado Elementary.
     Dora Soliz-Martinez-thanked the Board for approving the landscaping 

     Charles Gonnell – addressed the Board with concerns transporting instruments without a truck for CHS Band.  

	GMS Uniformly Dressed  Request 
	7.  Action Items:

     A.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the request from Gadsden Middle School to become a uniformly dressed school.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Compulsory Attendance Information
	8.  Discussion Items:

 A. The districts Family Intervention Specialist team gave a presentation to   board of the procedures used with student attendance.  They also informed the Board of various ways that they work on lowering the drop out rate.  The School Messenger notifies parents of their child’s absence.  Data clerks call the home after 3 unexcused absences.  The FIS visit the parent’s home after the 5th and 10th unexcused absence and give them a copy of the DA’s letter on the compulsory attendance.  After the 12th unexcused absence the FIS submit a packet to the superintendent that will be filed with the District Attorneys office.   

	Vado Elementary 

School Uniform Request
	      B. Lucia Servin-Garcia, Vado Elementary School principal informed the board that parents had requested for uniformly dressed.  On February 13, 2008, during Parent Teacher Conference, the community voted.  Total enrollment is 468 students.  396 votes were received.  308 votes were in favor of becoming uniformly dressed and 88 votes were not in favor.  

 

	2008-2009 Calendar 
	      C.  Supt. Nava explained the process and the steps taken to build the proposed 2008-2009 unified calendar.  The majority of the parents have expressed the need for one calendar only.  Assoc. Supt. Chavez gave the Board information with estimate of the cost to have two separate calendars.  It costs the district $400,000.00 to pay for 22 extra days of additional transportation and 27% higher energy use.  The Board requested that two community meetings be held so that everyone is informed about the proposed unified calendar for the 2008-2009 school.  Community meetings will be scheduled prior to the next board meeting.  

	
	9.  Mrs. Viramontes motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 to discuss personnel actions.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:20 p.m.   

	Closed Session 

	10. Mrs. Viramontes a made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 9:20 p.m.
    

	Adjourned
	     Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 9:21 p.m.                        
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